Frank Jewett, Kennard Postmaster Was Heart Attack Victim

Frank Jewett, well known Kennard man, died Monday at the Memorial Community Hospital in Blair. He had been hospitalized since last Friday and was being treated for a heart ailment. His condition had been very serious from the outset.

Mr. Jewett, 49 years of age, was Postmaster at Kennard, a post which he had filled for the

past five years.

He was born April 2, 1919 at Torino, Ill. He was married to his wife, the former Virginia Wright, on April 4th, 1944 at Seymour Johnson Field, Goldsborough, North Carolina. At that time he was serving in the Air Force. Following the end of World War II and six years in the Air Force he moved with his wife to Kennard which has been his home for more than twenty years.

He is survived by his wife, Virginia and by a daughter, Jennifer. He has two sisters, Mrs. Charles Perino, of Braceville, Ill., and Mrs. Anton Vaira, of South Wilimington, Ill. He also has two brothers. They are Edward, of Winterhaven, Florida and Donald

of Braceville, Ill.

He has been active in civic affairs during his years in Kennard. He was a charter member of the Kennard Legion Post and was a long-time member of the Kennard Fire Department. He was a member of the Kennard Methodist

Prior to becoming Postmaster Mr. and Mrs. Jewett had operated a combination service station and cafe on Highway 30 at Kennard.

Funeral services will be held Kennard Methodist Church with the Rev. Arden Dorn conducting the JESSE WEAVER 89 Jesse Weaver, a former re-

sident of the Blair and Nashville area, died last Sunday afternoon, October 6th at the Cox Nursing Home in Omaha.

Mrs. Weaver was born March 29, 1879 at Tekamah but she spent many years in the area around Nashville. Later she moved to a nursing home in Blair, then to the Blair apartments and finally to the nursing home in Omaha where she

She is survived by a son, Fred E. Weaver of Herman, one grandchild and five great grandchildren.

Funeral services were held at the Bendorf Funeral Home Wednesday, October 9th with the Rev. John Bauserman conducting the service. Burial was made at the Herman cemetery.

service. Burial, under the direction of the Bendorf Funeral Home, will be made in the Kennard Ceme-

Pall Bearers are all close associates of Mr. Jewett who have worked with him in many community affairs. They will be: James Schneider, Roscoe Anderson, John Voss, Arnold Matzen, Wayne Kirk and Kenneth Hunter.

Honorary Pall Bearers will be this afternoon (Thursday) at the Harold Madsen, Jr., Leland Wolfe, Arnold Rogert, Melvern West, Clifford Dame, and Marvin Sexton.

FORMER KENNARD MAN DIED SATURDAY AT TUCSON, ARIZONA

Lawrence Albert Matzen, a former Kennard, Nebraska resident, died last Saturday, October 5th at Tucson, Arizona, He was 52 years old.

The deceased was born at Kennard October 25th, 1915 and grew

up in that area.

He is survived by two sisters, Mrs. Robbie Anderson of Blair, and Mrs. Neils Christensen of Clearwater, Florida. Four brothers also survive. They

are Andrew Matzen, of Blair, Chris Matzen, of St. Helens, Oregon; Angust Matzen of Mesa, Arizona and William Matzen of Denver.

Funeral services, which will be held at the Bendorf Funeral Home, are pending.

BADGER—Ralph C. Miramar, Florida.
Age 65. Passed away Tuesday, Formerly of Omaha and Arlington. Survived by wife, Cecilia, son, Donald J. 7 grandchildren, all of Miramar, Florida. Brother, Loren, of Richland, Wash. Member of Beehive Lodge, No. 184 AF and AM of Omaha. Past President of National Assoc. of Postal Supervisors, Branch 10 of Omaha. Retired after 41 years service as Supervisor of West Dodge Station.
Services will be held 2 p. m. Friday at the Reckmeyer Funeral Chapel at Arlington. Masonic graveside service at Arlington Cemetery with Hiram Lodge, No. 52 of Arlington

SERVICES FOR LAWRENCE MATZEN THIS AFTERNOON

Memorial services for Lawrence Matzen, former Kennard resident who died at Tucson, Arizona, October 5th, will be held this afternoon at the Bendorf Funeral Home in Blair. Committal will be made in the German Cemetery in the south part of Washington county.

The Rev. Ardon Dorn, of Kennard, will conduct the service. Mr. Matzen, who was 52 years old, was survived by two sisters, Mrs. Robbie Anderson of Blair, and Mrs. Neils Christensen of Clearwater, Florida. Four brothers also survive. They are Andrew Mat-zen, of Blair, Chris Matzen, of St. Helens, Oregon; August Matzen of Mesa, Arizona and William Matzen of Denver.

WIFE OF ONE-TIME BUSINESS MAN DIED THURSDAY

Mrs. Carrie Mable Moore, wife of a former Blair business man, died at Westhaven Rest Home in Genoa, Nebraska Thursday, October 10th. Mrs. Moore was 84 years old.

The deceased was the wife of the late John Moore, who operated a plumbing and heating business here for many years. She had made her home at Genoa for a number of months.

Mrs. Moore was born at Tekamah, Nebraska January 15, 1884.

She is survived by three daughters and three sons. The daughters are Mrs. J. A. Bowles, of Los Angeles, Mrs. Tom Earwood, of Astoria, Oregon, and Mrs. Abe Warrick, of Kennard. The sons are Wm. J. Kelley of Washington, D.C.; Paul Kelley, of Kansas City, Mo., and Walter Kelley, of Blair. There are 8 grandchildren and four great grandchildren.

A sister, Mrs. Hazel Marr lives at Tekamah and a brother, Walter Sisson also lives at Tekamah.

Funeral services were held at 2 P.M. Saturday afternoon at the First Baptist Church with the Rev. John Bauserman conducting the service. Burial, under the direction of the Bendorf Funeral Home, was made in the Blair cemetery.

Pallbearers were Robert Mc-Millan, Everett Lamb, Ernest Tornblad, Raymond Wilson, Dudley Carter and E. A. Schmidt.